
I S S U E  1  

 

 

Let’s celebrate one of our 
Sisters, Sandra Edwards. 
She is a recipient of the 
2020 Johnston County 
Schools Living Legend 
Award. Sandra is a 
native to Johnston 
County. She was a 
graduate of Smithfield-
Selma High School, Peace 
College, East Carolina 
University, and Campbell 
University. She served 
the students of Johnston 
County Public Schools for 
more than 35 years and  
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 Living Legends Award 

you want to know what it 
was, go to the Alpha Beta 
website and click 
CALENDAR.  That’s where 
the newsletters are).  In 
that same issue, Mary 
Cooper Sauls was 
highlighted as a Living 
Legend.  Last year, in her 
January 2020 letter,  
President Karen Parker 
reminded us of our 
December 2019 meeting 
featuring first year teacher 
and former DKG 
Scholarship recipient, 
Lindsay Jennings. At the 
end of her presentation 
recapping the first 
semester as...See Page 2. 

Well, Alpha Beta 
Ladies,  it is hard to 
believe that in February 
we will not have been 
together face to face, 
for an entire year.  In 
fact, “face-to-face” is 
not a phrase I would 
have anticipated using 
at all twelve months 
ago.  My grandmother 
often quoted the adage, 
“You can’t stop birds 
from flying over your 
head, but you don’t 
have to let them nest in 
your hair.”  Of course, 
she was speaking of 
taking a circumstance 
and just not letting it 
go.  I’ve thought much 
about that saying over 
the course of the last 
several months as this 
pandemic continues to 

take such a tremendous 
toll on the world, our 
country, our 
neighborhood, and our 
families.  I am moved 
to try to stop the 
nesting. Relative to 
DKG, this is what’s 
working... 
 
I am rereading 
newsletters from past 
presidents and I am 
finding joy in their 
everyday experiences.  
For example, in 
January, 2011, 
President Jennifer 
Swartz sold her house.  
In January, 2016, 
President Lorine Davis 
revealed that she was 
still keeping a New 
Year’s Resolution that 
she made in 1987.  (If 
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continues to be a tutor.  

While teaching at South 
Smithfield Elementary, 
Sandra was known as the 
“End of Grade 
Princess.” She brought 
positivity and 
encouragement to all of 
the third, fourth, and fifth 
grade students. She is an 
asset to our Chapter and 
she brings her positivity 
and encouragement with 
her where ever she goes. 
Congratulations Sandra! 

 

The Delta Kappa Gamma Society International  

Sandra Edwards 

mailto:alphabetachapternc@gmail.com
mailto:tfarnell1588@gmail.com
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a teacher,  Debbie Woodruff asked Lindsay,  “Right now, what do we need to do for you?”  Do you 
remember Lindsay’s answer?  So here we are in January, 2021, and COVID has been circling our 
heads for a year.  And yet, I see few nests.  We may not have bought or sold a house, but we have 
adjusted to Zoom, curbside pickup, and face masks hooked to our rear view mirrors.  We began 
2021 celebrating another Living Legend, Sandra Edwards.  And, we are continuing in our service to 
Beginning Teachers with the renewed energy that came from that December 2019 meeting.  
Remembering the purpose of Delta Kappa Gamma, the relationships we have created in our 
chapter, and the reasons why we do what we do, goes a long way toward helping us stay nest free. 
 
I am also focusing on this moment.  We can never forget the magnitude of suffering and loss 
experienced by people we care about because of this horrible disease;  but, we  can resolve to be a 
part of the rebuilding.  The predictions for the next few months are dire, but I resolve to rejoice in 
the number of people in my virtual Sunday School class who have had their first round of vaccines, 
including Lee and me.  I resolve to look for ways that I can serve, especially as it relates to helping 
our children overcome the educational deficiencies caused by COVID-19.  I resolve to see the 
present, warts and all, as a gift. When January 2022 rolls around,  I want someone to ask me if I 
was as faithful to my resolutions in 2021 as Lorine was to hers in the 1980s. 
 
Words from past presidents remind me of our common thread. We value the work done by Delta 
Kappa Gamma Internationally.  We value DKG’s governing documents and accept our responsibility 
as one part of a much larger whole.  We value the importance of support and encouragement, not 
only to other educators, but to each other.    
 
I suppose a major purpose of the newsletter is to make announcements and give reminders of 
coming activities. But, for now, celebrating where we are is not a bad idea.  In her January 2014 
letter, President Lynn Ragsdale shared a quote from Storm Jameson, “Happiness comes of the 
capacity to feel deeply, to enjoy simply, to think freely, to risk life, to be needed.” We have certainly 
experienced these emotions this past year. I’m not sure I can call it happiness, but I resolve to 
move in that direction, to start the journey. Mary Daughtry has a special program planned for our 
February 23rd meeting , some much needed TLC.  Let’s hit the road together. ~ Trudy Farnell 

      

Don’t forget, you can donate to our Alpha Beta Chapter Endowment Fund in honor 
and/or memory of one of our Sisters.  See form on Page 14. Also, see a copy of the NC 
Alpha Beta Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma Expense Form on Page 15. 

 

 

Alpha Beta Chapter 
Minutes/Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Please read the minutes and treasurer’s 
report before each meeting.  

 

February 23, 2021 

Virtual Zoom 
Meeting  

May 4, 2021 

 Alpha Beta  

2020-22 Chapter Meetings 
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 Social & Emotional Learning Resources   

Our 1st Vice President, Mary Daughtry, conducted an interview 
with Dr. Amanda Allen, Executive Director of Social and 
Emotional Learning (SEL) in Johnston County Schools (JCS.)  
The interview is part of our endeavor to learn more and to stay 
informed about the issues concerning JCS.  We are hopeful that the 
interview with Dr. Allen sheds light on some of the plans that are 
being made relative to SEL.  

Dr. Allen began her educational career as a school counselor in JCS 
and wanted to share how JCS school counselors are able to do their 
jobs during the Pandemic and how they are getting out to our 
students in order to meet their needs. Below is the list of questions 
Mary asked Dr. Allen. To hear how Dr. Allen responded to each 
questions, please view the Zoom video sent to you by email.  
 

Questions Answered Dr. Allen: 

 Very few people really know what is involved in SEL, can 
you explain exactly what it is and what you do? 

 Has the experience of the last ten months revealed any 
deficiencies and are there areas that will require special 
attention in public education as we move forward and we 
are able to come back together face-to-face? 

 You mentioned that SEL can come under the umbrella of 
Student Services or Curriculum and Instruction. Can you 
help us understand the difference between the two. 

 

Mary Daughtry 
Communication 

Committee 

Dr. Amanda Allen 
Executive Director of 

SEL   

 What role does SEL play in addressing the drop out issue or the drop out to prison 
pipeline and do either law enforcement or the Department of Social Services factor 
into your actions? 

 What do you think are the most critical changes needed going forward?  

 How are social workers or school counselors making contact with families that need 
support during this Pandemic?  

 What is a burning question you have for us?  

 

Dr. Allen didn’t have a specific question for us, but wanted to make sure teachers were aware 
that the district SEL team is working to provide support at the school level. A SEL team or point 
of contact is identified and are provided information such as standards for the district, 
competencies and resources  for both teachers and students. She reminded us that the school 
counselor is a great resources and can be the person to reach out to first.  

Regarding the support that is in place for families struggling through the Pandemic, Dr. Allen 
shared that typically the homeroom teacher, school counselor or social workers are available to 
support them. When phone calls are not effective, “porch visits” are being conducted to make 
sure the family is ok.  

We appreciated the time Dr. Allen spent sharing information. We know that it has been a very 
difficult time for students and teachers. It was great to hear the encouraging words from Dr. 
Allen and hear of the many resources that have been put in place to support JCS teachers and 
students.  The good news is that she believes that students will have a new appreciation for 
teachers and the school.  

 

 

 



  
 Another Successful Virtual Meeting 
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I have great news to report. The Alpha Beta Chapter has continued to connect with our 
membership despite the Pandemic. Our President, Trudy Farnell, is becoming so much more 
comfortable with technology and our virtual meeting was a huge success.  

We were able to conduct our business meeting, 

 which has helped us more forward with our ongoing projects. We also were able to have a 
little fun. One of our Sisters, Sandra  Edwards, had us laughing while trying to help us 
release some of our stress. She was our “stress release fairy.”    

We discussed the virtual meeting we had with our new superintendent and how successful 
and informative the information was that he shared.  President Farnell’s mission is to keep us 
as informed and as engaged as possible. She is working closely with our 1st Vice President, 
Mary Daughtry, who is planning the programs for our meetings. It has been a monumental 
task finding creative topics that will help our members to feel connected as well as informed. 
We have some exciting programs planned for our next two meetings. We had hope to meet 
face-to-face in February, but have decided another virtual meeting is safer.  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



What’s Next for Ann? 
 How do you end your 30 year teaching career? You end it with a smile and no regrets, of 
course! Ann Brown graduated from North Carolina State University (NCSU) in 1991 as a 
member of the first class of Teaching Fellows. As you probably know, the Teaching Fellows 
Program recruits the best and brightest students in high school to go into the teaching 
profession. What an honor it must have been for Ann to be a part of a program that impacted 
public education in such a positive and powerful way. So glad legislators brought this 
program back. 
 
She went on to teach four years at EB Frink Middle School in Lenoir County. The rest of her 
30 years in education were spent in the Johnston County Public School (JCPS) System at 
Smithfield Middle, West Johnston High School, and Princeton High School. Although she did 
not retire because of Covid 19, teaching during a pandemic did make it easier to leave the 
profession. Ann shared that hybrid teaching is without a doubt one of the most difficult things 
she has done professionally. It is not for the weary, nor for this over 50 educator! She says 
she has  seen many, many changes in education over 30 years, technology and its uses 
being one of the biggest. She believes teaching is a gift and a calling; “it’s in my blood.” She 
says she will always be a teacher.  
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 Tech Tip 
 

 

Jamboard 
 

Don’t you just love it when teachers share resources with each 
other? One of my favorite teachers shared on Facebook 
another resource from Google entitled, Jamboard. It is 
powered by Google Cloud. Your student can use a tablet such 
as a Chromebook or access it from a Web browser. Students 
will have access a suite of rich editing tools. These tools will 
have students collaborating with other students and/or their 
teachers. Some of the benefits of using this Web tool are listed 
below. Also, there are several YouTube videos linked below 
with instructions on how to use Jamboard. If you like this 
Web tool, make sure you try it out in your classroom. Virtual 
learning poses many challenges and resources like Jamboard 
can make learning more engaging and even fun for students. 

Tech     

Tip 

Google Educator 

https://edu.google.com/
products/jamboard/ 
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 Simple as a whiteboard, but smarter - 
Jamboard is just like a whiteboard. You can 
quickly pull in images from a Google search, 
but don’t remember to discuss copyright first. 
Students can save their work to the cloud 
automatically. There is a easy-to-read 
handwriting and shape recognition tool. 
Students can draw with a stylus and erase 
with their finger.  

 Share ideas in brainstorms or lectures - 
Jamboard makes learning visible and 
accessible to all collaborators. It’s easy to 
present your jamboard in real time through 
a virtual meeting tool. This allows students 
to easily share or make real-world 
connections. 

 Students can jam from anywhere - You 
can engage your students in several ways to 
include virtually learning or, face-to-face.  
Students will be more active in the learning 
process using the Jamboard app because it 
will make it easy for them to join in on the 
creativity from their phone or Chromebook. 

 

Create a Jamboard Assignment  

How to Use Google Jamboard for 
Remote Learning 

https://edu.google.com/products/jamboard/
https://edu.google.com/products/jamboard/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IGAGi-rILTc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S9m4HCjOkcA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S9m4HCjOkcA


 
The 2021 NC DKG Convention will be a virtual event to ensure the well-being of its members. Even 
though the convention will be virtual, there will be as much of a face-to-face atmosphere as possible. 
NC DKG President Dr. Teresa H. Cowan has announced that the 2021 convention will build on the 
success and learning experience of the Fall Executive Board virtual event. That event was open to all 
members and included workshops, presentations, a business session, and recorded and live vignettes.  

There will be an expanded offering of workshops that will allow more members to participate. The 
theme for the convention will be “Celebrating NC DKG: Past, Present, and Future.” If you are 
interesting in presenting, complete a workshop presentation application via a Google form. 
Registration for the convention begins on Friday evening, April 23, 2021. More information will be 
shared soon.  

Saturday will kick off at 9:00 a.m. with the Executive Board Meeting. All registered members are 
invited to participate, but voting will be limited to Executive Board members. Workshops, live and pre-
recorded, will be in the afternoon, and the evening session will celebrate the accomplishments of 
chapters and members, featuring DKG Membership Director Trish Woodley. I hope many of our Sisters 
will be in attendance.  

  
2021 NC DKG Virtual Convention 
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Convention Program Ad 
Guidelines and Form 

To complete online form, go to  

Program Ad Guidelines and Ad Form. 

 

NC DKG Virtual 
Convention Workshop  

To complete online form, go to  

Workshop Form. 

 

Workshop Date: Saturday, April 24, 
2021 

Submission Deadline: Monday, March 
15, 2021 

 

 Presenters for live workshops are 
responsible for setting up the meeting 
link for their workshop. 

 Presenters for prerecorded workshops 
are responsible for recording their 
workshops. 

 Presenters will send their meeting link 
or workshop recording to Tobey 
Worthington by Thursday, April 1, 
2021. 

 Workshop sessions will be between 
12:00 - 4:30 p.m. on Saturday, April 
24, 2021. 

 

 

https://www.ncdkg.org/uploads/8/0/8/5/80859646/2021_nc_dkg_convention_program_ad_guidelines.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTWdMMTeHJsZSqqEET-pUkG3k1dIiZkxQyvihh6cq7LRqXrg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfABGGYwpovSQgQgvP3CKOFjqnWrvQZvLmJQKRxLfrBMMHeCw/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0&gxids=7628


 
International President Becky Sadowski recently 
shared an update on the progress related to the 
sale of DKG’s headquarters building. In a written 
statement, she said, “Some of you may remember 
that the decision to move forward with this step 
was announced in 2019….there are many phases 
included in this process. We believe transparency 
is very important, and we also want to make 
every effort to ensure that our members are not 
given misinformation.”  

Most importantly she shared, “We want you to be 
informed and have access to accurate information 
throughout this process.” She encouraged us to 
have President Trudy Farnell to contact her with 
questions. Likewise, our state chapter members 

  
Timely Advice: Virtually Connecting Cont. 

 

news to share. For the first time, the Foundation 
is offering a Spring cycle of grants! This new 
round is in addition to the grant opportunities 
due each year in September.  

The deadline for these new grants is January 
31, 2021. The grants to be awarded include: 

  Continuing Education,  

 Literacy/Learning Project,  

 Groves-Little Early Career Educator,  

 McCall Gifted Education or Fine Arts, 

Margaret Church Endowment, and  

 Richards Endowment.  

For more details and the  applications go to: 
https://www.ncdkgef.org/grants.html. The 
Foundation is a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt 
organization. You can make donations at 
https://www.ncdkgef.org/donation-
page.html.  

recognize members for their professional and 
educational achievements, such as Teacher or 
Principal of the Year, National Board 
Certification, or longevity of 50/+ years.  

Members are asked to focus on awards 
received and not committees or boards served 
on or community or church awards received. 
The committee’s goal is for each member to 
complete the survey by March 1, 2021. To 
access the survey form, go to 
https://bit.ly/NCDKGPAA.  

Please take a few minutes to complete the 
survey so we can make sure our 
accomplishments are acknowledged. It is not 
very often that we get to pat ourselves on the 
back. Let’s do it NOW!  

  
DKG Headquarters Up for Sale 

  

 Virtually 

Platforms   

Virtual  

Platforms   

 Professional 

Awards Survey   

More NC DKG 
Grants 
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The NC DKG 
Educational 
Foundation has great  

NC DKG wants to celebrate the 
accomplishments of it Sisters. 
Every NC DKG member is asked to 
share her professional 
achievements through the 
Professional Awards Survey. 
This is a way for the Awards 
Committee to document and  

are encouraged to  contact NC DKG President Dr. Teresa H. Cowan with questions or if 
you would like to read the entire letter for more details about the process.  

DKG Headquarters 
 

https://www.ncdkgef.org/grants.html
https://www.ncdkgef.org/donation-page.html
https://www.ncdkgef.org/donation-page.html
https://bit.ly/NCDKGPAA
mailto:cowan2019eta@gmail.com


  Message From President Cowan 

Dr. Teresa H. 
Cowan NC DKG 

President  

 

 In President Teresa Cowan’s message, she shares that as she began to reflect 

on her DKG story, it sparked a sense of gratitude. She quotes Amy Collette 

who says, “Gratitude is a powerful catalyst for happiness. It's the spark that 

lights a fire of joy in your soul.” She also quotes Melody Beattie who says, 

“Gratitude makes sense of our past, brings peace for today, and creates a 

vision for tomorrow.” These quotes relay a very profound message.  

President Cowan found herself reflecting upon her own DKG Story and what 

DKG meant to her after making a chapter visit request.  She shared as she 

prepared for the presentation, she found herself overwhelmed with a sense of 

gratitude. She believed it was a simple request, one would say, especially for 

a self proclaimed DKG enthusiast as herself, but she found thankfulness was 

woven throughout her DKG story! She wants to share her sense of gratitude 

for all levels of DKG. She shares that she is: 

 grateful for the Chapters of NC DKG Alpha Phi who invited her to become a  

 member in 2005 and the Alpha Phi member who saw something that she did not always see in 

 herself. She believes chapters across NC DKG offer that sense of value every day to area educators.  

 grateful that NC educators have local chapters that strive to equip educators with what they need to 

flourish personally and professionally.  

 grateful for the opportunity to have served as a State Organization of NC DKG Committee member, 

committee chair, state officer, and Foundation Board member. She shares these are simple words 

on her resume, but these words cannot articulate how state-level service opportunities lead to 

peace and happiness; both are emotions grounded in service to the members of NC DKG.  

 grateful for the opportunity to serve and proudly do so.  

 grateful for being a member of the DKG Society International which is an international community of 

educators. She believes this collective force continually impacts educational, political, and social 

norms. As individuals, she knows we could never achieve what we as a Society have been able to 

do. This International Society provides her, as a member, a vision of optimism for the future. For 

that, she is eternally thankful.  
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  Message From President Cowan 

President Cowan says the quotes by Collette and Beattie 

capture the essence of her DKG story. As we move into 

2021, she wants to  encourage us to articulate our DKG 

story. She also wants us to be someone’s “catalyst.”  

and  “spark” them to find gratitude that promotes 

happiness and joy as they value their past, present, and 

future.  

To read more of Dr. Cowan’s message, go to NC DKG 

Website. Next, click on the News tab. Under 

Publications, select President’s Page.  

Feel free to contact Dr. Cowen. She would love to hear 

from you. 

http://www.ncdkg.org/
http://www.ncdkg.org/
mailto:cowan2019eta@gmail.com


  DKG International President 

Becky Sadowski 
2020-2022 

International 
President  

 

In her DKG News message, International President, Becky Sadowski 
shared that board members were going to have a discussion about effective 
board governance. To enlighten the discussion, the 2020-2022 Administrative 
Board members were asked to read the book, “The Will to Govern Well.” In 
the book it describes the roles of knowledge, trust, and nimbleness in 
governance. 

President Sadowski believes we are familiar with the terms “knowledge” and 
“trust” as they are used in describing the culture of associations. In reference 
to the word “nimble,” the book says it often brings to mind other words like 
“quick” or “agile.” However, in the world of associations, the book refers to 
nimble as an organization’s ability to recognize opportunities and act on them 
in a timely and efficient way.  President Sadowski shares an example of this 
can be seen in a board meeting where members discovered an opportunity to 
demonstrate nimbleness in decision making while discussing a dilemma facing 
many state organizations. Many state organizations had to cancel their state 
conventions scheduled during the spring and summer of 2020 due to the 
Pandemic. The state organizations were unable to conduct business because 
their bylaws did not include provisions for electronic voting. 

 

Board members had lengthy discussion and careful consideration before passing a motion providing for 
a pilot project to allow them to conduct their business electronically and move forward. The 
effectiveness of the pilot project will be evaluated at the end of the biennium. President Sadowski 
believes another characteristic of successful organizations is the use of foresight in planning for the 
future. DKG has long recognized the need to anticipate change by looking ahead and developing a plan 
to guide the organization. President Sadowski shares the 2015-2025 Society Strategic Plan serves that 
purpose and continues to evolve during each biennium as administrative board members review the 
plan at each board meeting. The administrative board, she believes is committed to serving Society 
members. Board members are optimistic that providing DKG members fuller information about the 
work of the organization will result in engaged members pursuing their passions and stepping up to 
leadership wherever they are.  

President Sadowski shares that The Strategic Plan is the road map for DKG and it includes four 
broad goals designed to strengthen the Society by improving the DKG experience for members: 
Support Members, Provide Global Opportunities, Develop Leaders, and Build Resources.  

To access the DKG Strategic Plan, go to the DKG Website. Next click on Governing Docs - 
Strategic Plan. 

 

Read what is happening 

on the International level 
in the Jan/Feb issue of 

the DKG News. It is 

available on the DKG 
Website now., Remember 

to login with your 
username and password 

to access the link. 
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Jan. - June Birthdays 
Happy 

Birthday 

A special “Birthday Wish” from your Alpha Beta Sisters 

April May June 

Frances Warren - 14 Terry Dickens - 1 Amy Stanley - 8 

Olive Cooke - 16 Trudy Farnell - 8 Noela Sue Woodall - 9 

 Jennifer Moore - 13 Kathy Hamilton - 13 

 Sybil Edwards - 18 Tucker Twisdale - 19 

 Lorine Davis - 23 Lynn Ragsdale - 25 

   

   

   

   

January February March 

Carolyn Riddick - 1 Morgan Dickens - 3 Darlin Peedin - 9  

Leigh Ann Nichols - 4 Kristy Stephenson - 4 Carol Massenburg - 12 

Cathy Cox - 16 Gayle Barbour - 21 Angie Proctor - 14 

Jennifer Swartz - 27 Jean Stowers - 26 Renee Wiggs - 28 

Ann Parrish - 28 Mary Helen Sills - 26 Marlene Sanders - 30 

Glenda Hales - 31   

   

   

   

*SPECIAL NOTE :  If you have a birthday in the months listed above and you do not see your name on the list, please 

contact Karen Creech. She will make sure you are included on the list.  
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 Purpose and Mission 

Alpha Beta Chapter  

Organized April 19, 1952 

TO UNITE women educators of the world in a genuine spiritual 

fellowship. 
 

TO HONOR women who have given or who evidence a potential for 

distinctive service in any field of education. 
 

TO ADVANCE the professional interest and position of women in 

education. 
 

TO INITIATE, ENDORSE, AND SUPPORT desirable legislation 

or other suitable endeavors in the interests of education and of women 

educators. 
 

TO ENDOW scholarships to aid outstanding women educators in 

pursuing graduate study and to grant fellowships to non-member 

women educators.   
 

TO STIMULATE the personal and professional growth of members 

and to encourage their participation in appropriate programs of action. 
 

TO INFORM the members of current economic, social, political, and 

educational issues so that they may participate effectively in a world 

society. 

The Delta Kappa  
Gamma Society 
International   

promotes professional and 

personal growth of women 

educators and excellence in 

education.  

 

If you have an idea for an article or information you 
would like to see added to the newsletter, please 

contact the editor, Karen Creech.  

 

We have several members or their family members who are not doing well. I 
know they will appreciate you keeping them in your thoughts and prayers.  

 

   
 

 

 

 

 Thoughts and Prayers 

If you would like to add someone to this list, please contact Karen Creech.  
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Barbara Barnes Sybil Edwards Glenda Hales 

Laura Faye Canaday Betty Ferrell  Maylene Sanders 

Vision Statement: Leading Women 
Educators, Impacting Education 

Worldwide 

mailto:alphabetachapternc@gmail.com
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DKG INTERNATIONAL 
 

2021 
 

January 3 - Deadline for applications for the DKG 
Educational Foundation Projects 

Jan. 15-Feb. 15 - Submission period to submit 
your artistic works to the DKG Gallery of Fine Arts 

February 1 - Deadline for scholarship applications 
to DKG International; $6,000 for master’s, 
$10,000 for doctor’s 

February 1 - Deadline for applications for Lucile 
Cornetet Individual Professional Development 
Awards (other deadlines: May 1 and September 1) 

March 1 - Deadline to submit to the Bulletin: 
Journal 

May 1 - Deadline for applications for Lucile 
Cornetet Individual Professional Development 
Awards (other deadlines: February 1  and 
September 1) 

May 11 - DKG’s Founders Day (DKG will be 92!) 

May 15 - Deadline to submit to the Bulletin: 
Journal 

July 7-10 - International Conference, Portland, OR 

July 21-24 - International Conference, San 
Antonio, TX 

July 28-31 - International Conference, Tampere, 
Finland 
 

2022 
 

July12-16 - DKG International Convention, New 
Orleans, Louisiana  

  

        

Dates to Remember 

NC DKG 
 

2021 
 

February 1 - Deadline to submit to the NC DKG 
News 

February 1 - Deadline for scholarship application 
to NC; $1,000 for master’s, $4,000 for doctor’s 

February 1 - Nominations for Founders Award 
due 

March 1 - Deadline to submit Chapter 
Achievement form, Rising Star and Golden Key 
nomination 

April 23-25 - NC DKG State Convention, Crowne 
Plaza, Asheville, NC  

May 1 - Deadline to submit to the NC DKG News 
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Dr. Sylvia Johnson is a lobbyist for the National Education Association (NEA). 
She leads NEA’s efforts on Capitol Hill on a range of issues including, 
COVIDE - 19 vaccines, the Safe Reopening of Schools, Health Care 
(Including Medicare and Medicaid), Gun Violence Prevention/School Safety: 
Social Security and Pensions. She is also the NEA’s liaison to the 
Congressional Hispanic Caucus.  
 

Zoom Registration Link Available February 5, 2021 on Facebook 

For further information contact Karen Walton, Southeast Representative. 

 

mailto:kwserform@gmail.com


Contribution 

NCCF Alpha Beta Teacher Recruitment Endowment Fund 

 

Contributor’s Name:  _________________________________________ 

 
Date:  _________________  Amt. of Contribution: __________________ 

 
Contribution in memory or honor of :   

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________ 

 
Person to be Notified of Contribution:  ___________________________ 

Address:  _____________________________________________ 

 
If mailing contribution, send to Treasurer:   

Rebecca Kuszmaul 
(See Chapter Notebook for Address) 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 
(To be completed by Treasurer) 
 

Date Contribution Received:  ____________ 

Contributor’s Check Number  ___________ 

 

Date Mailed to NCCF:  _____________ AB Check Number:  ___________ 

Treasurer’s Signature:  _________________________________________ 

  

Page 14 



NC Alpha Beta Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma 

Expense Form 

 

Date:  _____________          Member Submitting:  _______________________________ 

 
ATTACH INVOICE/RECEIPT OF EXPENDITURES TO THIS  FORM 

 
Reason for expenditures: 

Committee                                        Amount                                                          
Awards:__________________________________________________        __________ 

    Beginning Teacher Support __________________________________        __________ 
        __________________________________________________ 
    Biography________________________________________________        __________ 
    Communication____________________________________________        __________ 
    Historian(Scrapbook)________________________________________        __________ 
    Leadership________________________________________________        __________ 
    Literacy___________________________________________________        __________ 
    Membership (Orientation, Nominations, Installations) 
        __________________________________________________        __________ 
    Necrology/Remembrance____________________________________        __________ 
    President’s Expenses:     Lodging______________________________ 

Registration___________________________ 
Meals________________________________ 
Travel________________________________        ___________ 

    Scholarship_______________________________________________        ___________ 
    Annie Blanton Scholarship____________________________________        ___________ 
    Social (Flowers, Gifts, Meeting Expenses) 
     
    __________________________________________________        ___________ 
    Supplies__________________________________________________        ___________ 
    Miscellaneous_____________________________________________        ___________ 
                                    TOTAL        ___________ 

    
Check Written To?    ___________________________________________________________________                
Address (if applicable)    ___________________________________________________________________                
___________________________________________________________________ 
                
Check to be returned:      directly to individual _________ or mailed to vendor  ________? 
If check is returned to requestor directly, complete this section when member receives the check. 
Member’s Signature___________________________________________________ Date:  ______________ 
 
(To be completed by Treasurer) 
Receipts attached?  _____YES     _____NO        Date Paid:  ______________  Check #:  _________ 
Approved by President:_______________Treasurer’s Signature:  ___________________________________ 
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